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February 27, 2017

To:	Executive Committee, King County Flood Control Zone District
Fr:	Michelle Clark, Executive Director
Re:	Staff Report

FCD Resolution No. FCD2017-01: A RESOLUTION relating to the operations and finances of the King County Flood Control Zone District; adopting a revised 2017 budget, a revised operating budget, a revised work program, and a revised operating budget; and amending FCD2016-20.3 Section 1.

The Oroville Dam spillway overtopping in California last month highlighted the need for comprehensive evacuation plans and shelter in place plans for the many types of emergency events, however remote, that may damage a dam. These preevacuation plans can greatly reduce the harmful impacts caused by a dam failure. In response to the concern of a failure of the Howard Hanson Dam on the Green River, King County, in collaboration with the United States Army Corps of Engineers and other affected jurisdictions, conducted preevacuation planning. This planning included the development of evacuation routes for use in the event of dam failure and shelter in place plans. This process is now considered a Best Practice in evacuation planning.
There are over 100 dams in King County’s river basins in proximity to county residents. The Federal Regulatory Commission requires preparation of an emergency action plan for all dams whose failure would endanger human life or cause substantial property damage. Unfortunately, there has not been a recent analysis of these plans to determine if they are adequate. 
Proposed Motion 2017-0066 directs the King County Office of Emergency Management to work with the King County Flood Control Zone District, cities, tribal nation, unincorporated communities, dam owners and other interested parties, to coordinate the development and transmittal of a report to the King County Council and the King County Flood Control District a report that identifies and assesses gaps in existing emergency plans and provides a prioritized list of recommended steps to update or create emergency action plans and associated sheltering plans. This report is due to both the District and the Council by August 31, 2017. The District has agreed to work together with the County on the creation of this report and has agreed to pay for the cost of the study. The cost is anticipated to be approximately $150,000.00.  FCD201-001 amends the District Budget and the 2017 Revised Work Program to account for this report.
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